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Chartered 
15 April, 1995 

 

IN THIS ISSUE 

• Chapter Team Articles 

• District News 

• National News 

• Our Mission Statement  

• Birthdays & Stuff 

• Ride Calendar   

• Event Flyers  

 

           ALSO IN THIS ISSUE 

• Saved by the Helmet 

• Intersection Escape 
Routes—Accelerate or      
Decelerate—Not Turn or 
Swerve 

• SNAPSHOTS—a look at 
what Chapter L’s been up to 

• Chapter L Funnies 

Chapter Directors: Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas        
wingernut93@aol.com      lorriemthomas@aol.com      
Dan’s Cell 757-343-1783    Lorrie’s Cell 954-599-5178 

We meet the 4th Tuesday of each month (except December) at 
Zino’s Café, 850 George Washington Hwy N, Chesapeake, VA 
23323. Our meet, greet and eat—begins at 6pm, our gathering 
begins at 7pm.  We invite you to come out and have fun with us 

 
2021 Road Warrior Awards          January: Lorrie Thomas 

February: Rolled Over 
March:  Paula Dignan 
April:  Madonna Elliott 
May:  Paul Bricker 
June:  Dan Clark 
July:  Dan Clark 
August: Lorrie Thomas 
September:  
October:  
November:  

           December:  
 

 

 Gold Wing Road Riders Association   
              GWRRA’s Motto is…  
 Friends for Fun, Safety and  Knowledge 
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Starting in September 2021, this newsletter, Karen Bottoni, your Newsletter Editor will 

hide 3 random Chapter L Membership numbers somewhere in the newsletter. She will 

spin the wheel three times and a membership number will appear.  If you locate your 

membership number, please notify Karen, kbottoni@gmail.com, tell her what page 

and where you found it.  Then attend the next Chapter gathering and get your reward. 

Where will you find your membership number? 

Look in the margins, Read the Articles, read the special event inserts, along the 

margins, along the headers, footers, anywhere and everywhere in the Newsletter is fair 

game. It’s not going to be too hard, but it will not be too easy either.  

Only two special Rules: 

1.  Chapter-L Team Members are ineligible to participate. 

2.  All other members eligible and must attend the Gathering during the month of the                  

newsletter to receive your reward. Must get with the MEC by 7pm start of the meeting. 

Disclaimer:  The numbers on this picker wheel do not count as finding your number! 

pickerwheel.com 
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September is finally upon us and with it brings many things. First is Labor Day, a long weekend 

that has just passed. Then comes school where our children and grandchildren go back to school. It 

also brings the height of the Hurricane season as we have recently seen with Ida in Louisiana and 

now, we will start enjoying some cooler riding temperatures. 

Speaking of rides, the ride calendar is updated and has many rides for the month of September. 

The second weekend will be a full weekend with a ride scheduled for each day. We also have    

Chapter C’s annual Fall Sprawl and I have received word from numerous members that they will be 

attending. This one is a great time and a marvelous steak lunch. We also have the District All   

Chapter Picnic in Green Bay, Va at Twin Lakes State Park. We need a head count asap for the      

District to order enough food for everyone.  

As of this writing, the Chapter team decided to incorporate something new in the newsletter. All I 

will say is, be on the lookout for something new and Dennis Easton will explain in further detail in 

his article. 

The Chapter Team is also working on the Chapter Christmas Party for this year. Santa will not be 

coming this year and we have decided that the Members will not have to do any cooking. How does 

that sound? We are still working on the details, but we will need a head count of how many     

Members will be attending. We will still be doing the Chinese Gift Exchange with two caveats, one, 

no alcoholic gifts and two, the gifts will be for the corresponding gender, man gift for men and 

women gifts for women. We are still working on the details, and I will send out an email once all 

the details are finalized. 

We hope to see everyone in the near future on a ride, we have not seen many Members in quite 

some time and would truly like for them to enjoy their Chapter as well. Come out and enjoy the 

rides and the fun with your friends and extended Chapter Family. Till we meet. Be safe ride safe 

and keep the shiny side up. 

 

Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas 

Chapter Directors, Va-L  

Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas 
Chapter Directors 

wingernut93@aol.com 

Dan cell (757) 343-1783 

Lorrie cell (954) 599-5178 

 

Chapter  
Directors 
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Hello Chapter L, 

So far it has been a very quick summer, Fall is on the way real fast. I have    started 

to ride again, and the weather keeps me close to home with early  morning rides or 

late evening rides. I can’t wait for the cooler temperatures. Fall rides are my favorite. 

With Covid sticking around, many still are not getting around large groups. We respect that and 

encourage each of you to “Ride your Ride”.  In other words, do your thing. We would love to see 

you at the next Chapter Gathering, the next Chapter Ride, the next Ice Cream Ride, and oh by the 

way, we will be starting our Dinner Rides very soon. 

Don’t forget the All-Chapter picnic on Saturday Sept 18. This is a day of fun games, good food and 

great camaraderie. The picnic is held at the Twin Lakes State Park located in Green Bay, VA. See 

the Flyer further down in this Newsletter. 

Remember, the direction of the Chapter is in your hands. Do you want more long-distance rides, 

short distance rides, Ice Cream Rides, Dinner gatherings? Let us know what you want from the 

chapter. My email and phone information are below. Feel free to call or email with any questions 

and or comments. We need you to help grow the chapter. Invite friends who ride, family members 

who ride, acquaintances, or the guy you met at the gas station. We welcome all types of motorcy-

cles, Honda, Harley, Indian, Cam-Am, Kawasaki, and or Vespa. 

 

Dennis and Phyliss Easton 

GWRRA VA-L 

Chapter Membership Enhancement Coordinators 

Chapter Couple of The Year 2019 

VA District Couple of the Year 2019-2020 

eastondm@cox.net 

757-636-1023 (Phyliss Cell) 

Sept 2021 

Dennis & Phyliss Easton 
Membership Enhancement Coordinators 

eastondm@cox.net  

 

 

 

Membership Enhancement 

mailto:eastondm@cox.net
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The weather has been HOT and HUMID for the past few weeks and appears that it will remain for the 

next month. Hopefully The latter part of September will start to cool off a little and we can enjoy some 

nice rides.  

We have a full calendar of rides and events for your riding pleasure and hope you will try to attend 

some of the upcoming rides. Listed below are the scheduled rides for September 

 

Sept 10- Ice Cream Ride to DQ in Windsor, KSU 6:30 from Hardee’s 

Sept 11– VA-C Fall Sprawl Extravaganza, 485 Simmons Lane. White Stone, VA 

Sept 12- Ride for Kids in Richmond. KSU 8:00 am from Bojangle’s 3605 Bridge Rd in Suffolk, Va 

Sept 18- All Chapter Picnic in Twin Pines State Park, Green Bay , Va.   

Sept 25- Ride to Weems and Warsaw, Va. Grand Tour Ride. Depart Bojangles 8:00 am. Lunch at 

Northern Neck Burger Shop in Kilmarnock. 

 

 

Dan Clark 

Ride Coordinator 

366178-01 

 

 

Ride Coordinator 

Dan Clark 
Ride Coordinator 

wingernut93@aol.com 
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Ramblings from a 60 Year Old Brain 

I didn’t start riding real street legal motorcycles until I was 19.  Prior to that, I had lots of experiences and 
fun on the Honda Mini Trail 50’s, motorized bicycles (yes, I think it was a Whizzer I rode down around the 
quarry when I was 12), and other two-wheelers my Brothers frankensteined together.  Along with that fun, 
I also crashed on them in the woods, the yard, corn fields, or on those country dirt roads I grew up around.  
I often found myself getting up from those minor crashes and tried to restart those mini bikes.  Forget the 
boo-boos, if it didn’t start, I would get upset.  Yeah, a few scrapes, bruises, cuts, and some tears but it never 
deterred me from doing what I loved.  Not sure about you, but that’s just what we did in those days.   

Now when the legal street riding began on my first motorcycle, Kawasaki KZ200, my mindset changed.  
Going from mini bikes and motorized bicycles to 200cc of power was a huge step.  Now you’re dealing with 
traffic and other environmental factors.  Your brain has to process so much more.  You have to be acutely 
aware of your surroundings at all times. Your head is on a swivel, and quick   decisive decision making is a 
must on your machine.  I was overwhelmed but adapted quickly.  I took my first of many MSF classes 
which helped tremendously.  Over the years and up until now, I’ve ridden thousands of miles on at least 
nine different motorcycles and two trikes.  In these years I’ve taken many motorcycle riding classes.  Come 
close but I’ve not had to lay a bike down or been in an accident with a cager in all those miles.  I count   
myself fortunate and blessed but to me there’s only two types of bikers...ones that have been in an accident 
and ones that have not.  Only two categories folks which leads me to the crux of this article—education 
and training.  This is one of the cornerstones of GWRRA.  It’s available to all members and most of it is free 
at our chapter events and rally's. 

I’m not saying if you take classes you won’t have an accident.  I’m saying taking classes and rider courses 
will help reduce those risks of being in one.  The GWRRA Rider Education Program (REP) is intended to 
make the motorcycle environment safer by reducing injuries and fatalities and increasing motorcyclist 
skills and awareness.  The REP does not propose to have all the answers.  However, GWRRA’s close-
working relationship with the Motorcycle Safety Foundation (MSF), as well as additional GWRRA           
programs and studies, has provided a wealth of information for use in establishing a comprehensive Rider 
Education Program.  Through Commitment, Education and Application, we can reduce our accident rates 
significantly.   

Well, my 60 year old brain has rambled long enough.  I think you get my point.  Consider joining the levels 
program, attend some University seminars, or take a rider course if you get the chance.   

“Safety is for Life”     “Practice Makes Permanent” 

Karen Bottoni 

CSEA 

 

 

Chapter Skills Enhancement Advisor 

Karen Bottoni 
CSEA 

kbottoni@gmail.com 
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         How Can I Help? 

There’s a relatively new TV show I discovered last season called New     

Amsterdam. It is a great medical drama with a cast of characters that are 

quirky, loveable, and close knit. Kinda like the Virginia GWRRA Members. 

The administrator of the hospital, when faced with a challenge, always 

asks “How can I help?”. 

I am taking a clue from him and asking you, “How can I help?”. As we 

slowly come out of hibernation, it becomes evident that your Chapter may 

not be as it was before Covid. Some are finding it difficult to get Members 

to come to a Gathering. Some aren’t getting the usual Members on a ride. Could be that the Chapter 

Team is finding it difficult to get back in the swing of things or simply just not excited about their re-

sponsibilities. 

We need to get back to basics. Let’s not assume all the Members know that you are gathering again. Do 

they know some of you have changed locations? Are you creating a newsletter or monthly email that 

goes out to ALL the Members assigned to your Chapter and not just the ones that have been active? Are 

you pulling names and addresses off the ARL that are in your area but not assigned to a Chapter? 

Although some things need to be the same, what can we do to change it up? Same old, same old is a     

recipe for failure. Got game? Play a game at your gathering. It doesn’t have to be complicated or           

expensive. Write an email to Phyliss or Dennis Easton, eastondm@cox.net, Va-L’s Game Masters and ask 

for suggestions. They have done a great job of entertaining the Chapter at gatherings. 

Visit other Chapters. See what they are doing. Steal the best ideas! 

Plan a picnic. Find a pavilion. If you have the budget, supply the drinks and paper goods, and have       

everyone brown bag it. Make it a time to get reacquainted and spend time asking for some ideas for 

rides, ice cream stops or interesting restaurants. Don’t assume that folks aren’t going to enjoy something 

just because it hasn’t been tried or didn’t get a good response in the past. As I’ve said before, look at this 

as rebirth or a new beginning. Try new things. 

Now, the “How can I help?” part. We can sponsor training for you, on bike and in classroom. When was 

the last time you did Team Riding or Road Captain? How can the District Team help you plan an event 

because your treasury needs a boost, or you just want to have a reason for fellowship? Encourage your 

Members to attend the All-Chapter Picnic and District Rally. Your District Team is working hard to 

make those events fun for you. Don’t let your ‘been there, done that’ discourage others to attend.  

Members…speak up. Get involved. Share your ideas. Volunteer to help. Reconnect with the joy of being a 

GWRRA Member. 

Happy Fall y’all! 

 

Virginia District Directors             Lorrie Thomas & Dan Clark 

District 

mailto:eastondm@cox.net
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There has been an ongoing expressed need for more on-bike                
instructors across the Association so we would like as many contacts 
as possible to be aware of this opportunity. Thank you. 
 
The GWRRA Rider Education Program is offering an Advanced   Rider Course 
(ARC) CIDM (Classroom Instructor Development Module) and RCIP (Rider Course       
Instructor Certification Program) class to Members interested in becoming GWRRA ARC 
Rider Course Instructors. 

 
The CIDM, is a one-day class, will take place on Saturday, October 9th, 2021, at: 
Round Island Baptist Church, 
14790 Browns Ferry Rd 
Athens, Alabama 35611 
The ARC RCICP will also take place at the Round Island Baptist Church location 
from Wednesday, November 17th through Saturday, November 20th, 2021. 

 
To participate as a rider course instructor candidate, please complete the N.13A Rider 
Course Instructor Application found on the GWRRA website under the “Rider Course    
Instructor Section” using the following link:  
http://gwrra.org/regional/ridered/ridercourse.html 
 
Forward the form and the $100 registration fee to your District Educator NO LATER than 
application DEADLINE, October 1st, 2021. 
Should you have questions about the program or the process, please contact: 

 
Alvin & Josie Nelson 
Team GWRRA Rider Education Assistants, Rider Course Programs 
(865) 898-2030 
alvin.josie.com@gmail.com 

National 

http://gwrra.org/regional/ridered/ridercourse.html
mailto:alvin.josie.com@gmail.com
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Respect all motorcycle riders and motorists 
Inspire members to participate in the Levels Program.  
Dedicated towards providing a family atmosphere so everyone has fun.  
Educate our members about new innovations regarding riding, safety, and about GWRRA. 
&  
Give back to the community, resulting in a positive image of motorcyclists.  
Relax, and enjoy the ride!  
Offer assistance and encourage participation by all members.  
Work with members by assisting them in achieving their goals.  
 
So, what are we really saying…  
 
We don’t discriminate; all types of motorcycles are welcome. If your friends are looking for a 
group to ride with, that believes in and practices safety, we are that group. Respect drivers by   
being courteous with our lights and riding style. 

We want all our members to participate in the Rider Education (Levels) program. The Levels 
Program allows members to advance from Level 1 (Committed to Safety) to Level 4 (Safety By 
Enhanced Commitment and Preparedness), also known as Master Tour Rider. As our members 
gain experience and miles, we inspire them to advance to the next level.  

We are a family association; we are dedicated to providing a fun and friendly atmosphere to 
members and visitors of  all ages. We strive to make every event fun. 

Chapter L is dedicated to educating our members and visitors about motorcycling. We do this 
by having training provided by certified trainers that have graduated from Gold Wing             
University. We educate members about riding alone, with a co-rider, and in a group. We         
educate on riding as a team, pulling trailers, crash scene response, leadership, fun events,      
advances in motorcycling, and much more. Our trainers are evaluated by senior trainers to    
ensure they remain up-to-date regarding motorcycling. 

Not all motorcyclists are the same; we strive to present a positive image to the public. We      
inform the public about what our association stands for; Friends, Fun, Safety, & Knowledge. We 
are a part of the community and want the community to be a part of us. 

Have fun and enjoy riding with Chapter L. We want all of our riders to relax and enjoy the ride 
while being among friends that share your passion… riding. 

It takes everyone to make the Chapter successful. But what is the definition of successful?    
Successful means the Chapter is fun. Successful means the Chapter rides a multitude of routes  
with varying distances. Successful means people want the Chapter to thrive. Successful means 
people ask “what can I do to help…” Successful means our membership thrives. In other 
words, we cannot be successful without you. Participation from all members results in the 
Chapter   being successful. 

Have you achieved your goals you’ve set? Regardless whether your goals involve motorcycling 
or are professional, chances are, there is someone in the Chapter that wants to assist you in      
achieving your goals. Our goal is to assist you in achieving your goal.   

          

Our Mission Statement: RIDE & GROW  

Our Motto:  RIDE and GROW with VA-L 
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 Birthdays, Anniversaries, & Other Information 

September Birthdays  

Terry Elliott — 9/1 

Keith Herchenroder —9/9 

Jeff Stobie—9/17 

Gail Link—9/22 

Dennis Easton—9/26 

 

           September  Anniversaries: 

 Joe & Trish Daniel—29 years 
 

Helpful information for members 

To get Chapter, District, and National patches for your vest, contact our Chapter Treasurer,   
Will Conrad.   
For things you might typically pick up at a Rally, but don’t want to wait until the next one 
comes around: 
- Chapter Shirts/Rider Ed patches:  See the Chapter Directors; Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas 
• Name Tags:  www.ThEngraver.com (take note of spelling—only 1 ‘e’ at beginning 
• Vests & sewing patches:  
 - Perfect Fit Alterations, 357 Johnstown Rd, Chesapeake. They also do vest embroidery 

 - The Leather Arts Store at 415 N. Military Highway, Suite 13. Ask for the owner, Dennis 
• Embroidery & Name Tags:  Nancy Harbison Uniforms & Tailoring at 479 South Lynnhaven Road, 

Virginia Beach (463-3241) 

 

These are by no means the only place to get your desired items, just the ones that seem to 
be used the most by local chapters. 

     
    “Life is what hap-
pens to you while 
you’re busy making 
other plans” 
   
 - John Lennon 

September GWRRA Anniversaries: 

Dan Clark - 16 yrs & Lorrie Thomas - 9 yrs 
Jeff & Carm Stobie - 13 years 
Zach & Angie Bon - 10 years 

Al & Karla Dobbins - 20 years 
Dennis & Phyliss Easton - 5 years 

Steven & Sherry Morgan - 13 
Stephanie Skinner - 8 years 
Amanda Skinner - 8 years 
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Gathering & Ride Calendar   

            Check out our website to see the latest updates to our calendar https://gwrraval.org/  

Date Chapter Event 

Sep 10 L Ice Cream Ride to DQ in Windsor, KSU 6:30 from Hardees, 

864 George Washington Hwy 

Sep 11 C VA-C Fall Sprawl Extravaganza, 485 Simmons Lane. White 

Stone, VA 

Sep 12 L Ride for Kids in Richmond. KSU 8:00 am from Bojangle’s 

3605 Bridge Rd in Suffolk, Va 

Sep 18 VA All Chapter Picnic in Twin Pines State Park, Green Bay , Va.    

Sep 25 L Ride to Weems and Warsaw, Va.  Depart from Bojangles, 

3605 Bridge Rd, Suffolks at 8:00 am to visit 2 places on The 

Virginia Grand Tour Book. Come join in on a fun day riding 

back roads and lunch in Kilmarnick, Va at the Northern 

Neck Burger.  

Sep 28 L Chapter L Gathering.  Zino’s Café & Tavern, 850 Old George 

Washington Hwy N, Chesapeake, VA.  Eat at 6pm               

Meet 7pm 

Oct 14-16 VA Virginia District Rally in the Valley, “Cruisin in Grand 

Style”, Lynchburg Grand Hotel, Lynchburg, VA  

Oct 26 L Chapter L Gathering.  Zino’s Café & Tavern, 850 Old George 

Washington Hwy N, Chesapeake, VA.  Eat at 6pm               

   

   

   

   

   

https://gwrraval.org/
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In March of this year, the Chapter Team came up with a new adventure.  As per the instructions,   
visit 8 different Hot dog stands thru November and turn in your sheets to the MEC at our Gathering. 
If you visit one on the list of the local area, such as Uncle Al's, you must visit the one listed at that 
address.   To qualify you need to take a picture of yourself in front of the sign outside and post it on 
our Facebook page. If you turned in paperwork and posted these, and visited a minimum of 8           
facilities, you will be given a Hot Dog pin at our Christmas party.  Lets have some fun and see how 
many can fill out the sheet. Enjoy the eats and be safe.   Print the next page off of this newsletter to 
keep track of the hot dog places you visit. 
 

0
12

22
6

-0
1 
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  Intersection Escape Routes 

Accelerate or Decelerate—Not Turn or Swerve 
By: James R. Davis, msgroup.org 
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   Virginia District Ride—Southwestern Area 
          August 7, 2021 

S N A P S H O T S 
   A look at what Chapter-L’s Been Up To 

Virginia District Ride—South Western Area hosted by Chapters H, K, V, X 

L to R:  Will Conrad, Phyliss Easton, Dennis Easton, Al Dobbins, Don Mcalister,  

Dan Clark, Lorrie Thomas, Debbie Mandigo, Gnome Napper 

      Lunch at Uncle Al’s Hot Dog Restaurant 
     August 22, 2021 
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Did You Know? 

Retrieved from did-you-knows.com 

One of the greatest things in life is the ability to learn and gain knowledge.  As we grow older we 

learn that we never really stop learning outside of school.  While some did you know facts may be 

strange and seem a bit trivial, you never know when it might come in handy.  Here a few “did you 

know” facts that are sure to get your brain itching for more information. 
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Word Search  
 

You can find the words in the grid by looking Diagonal, Forward, Backward, Up, and Down.   

Circle them with a pencil or use a marker to highlight the letters. But most of all HAVE FUN!!!  

Retrieved from whenwewordsearch.com 

  

Theme: Fall 
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Chapter-L  Funnies  

Now we know what kind of water Anheuser-Busch 
uses in their beer making 
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                               https://gwrraval.org/ 

Chapter Team Members 

POSITION NAME EMAIL 

CHAPTER DIRECTORS DAN CLARK 

Dan cell: (757) 343-1783 

LORRIE THOMAS 

Lorrie Cell: (954) 599-5178 

wingernut93@aol.com 

lorriemthomas@aol.com 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT DENNIS & PHYLISS EASTON eastondm@cox.net 

TREASURER WILL CONRAD will38@cox.net 

RIDE COORDINATOR DAN CLARK wingernut93@aol.com 

CHAPTER SKILLS ENHANCE-

MENT ADVISOR (CSEA) 

KAREN BOTTONI kbottoni@gmail.com 

EVENT COORDINATOR VACANT  

CHAPTER HISTORIAN 

SCRAP BOOK 

VACANT  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR KAREN BOTTONI kbottoni@gmail.com 

WEBMASTER KAREN BOTTONI kbottoni@gmail.com 

SECRETARY DEBBIE MANDIGO dsteamn@gmail.com 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE KARLA DOBBINS karla_cowboys@yahoo.com 

https://gwrraval.org/
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https://www.gwrravadistrict.com/ 

http://gwrra.org/ 

Team GWRRA 

POSITION NAME PHONE E-MAIL 

District Director Lorrie Thomas 

Dan Clark 

954-599-5178 

757-343-1783 

lorriemthomas@aol.com 

wingernut93@aol.com 

Asst. DD West Wayne & Kathy Whitworth 540-875-8064 wayne69997@yahoo.com 

Asst. DD North Vacant   

District Couple of the Year Dennis & Phyliss Easton 757-636-1023 eastondm@cox.net 

District Educator Vacant   

Asst. District Educator Bob Beltz 757-869-8277 beltzb@cox.net 

Asst. District Educator Gordon Combs 540-840-0394 gorcom@msn.com 

District University Coordinator Vacant   

CPR/MFA Coordinator Vacant   

District Membership Enhancement Dave & Randi Green 757-870-7282 davenrand@cox.net 

Asst. Membership Enhancement Ann Peterson 703-583-1655 nativepeterson12@gmail.com 

District Web Master Fritz Sassine 804-938-9183 fritz.sassine@gmail.com 

District Event Photographer Jim Peterson 703-583-1655 nativepeterson12@gmail.com 

District Special Events Coord. Dave Hotaling 

Robin Hotaling 

 

646-406-1200 

davidsgoldwing02@gmail.com 

rah889195@yahoo.com 

District Rally Vendor Coord. Linda Carlyle 804-652-9520 lindaredwing05@verizon.net 

District Treasurer Roman Paryz 757-687-9282 roman.paryz@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Roman Paryz 757-687-9282 roman.paryz@gmail.com 

Virginia District Team 

Jere and Sherry Goodman Directors of GWRRA JereGood@aol.com 

Bob and Nan Shrader Director's Assistant floridadd@msn.com 

Tom and Renee Wasluck Director's Assistant tom.renee11@gmail.com 

John & Shawn Irons Director's Assistant ironsline3414@gmail.com 

Kevin Bramhoff & Karin Young Director's Assistant director@gwrra-nwc.com 

Frank and Sharon Jackson Director’s Assistant frankj64155@yahoo.com 

Lorrie Thomas and Dan Clark Director of the University lorriemthomas@aol.com 

Dan and Mary Costello Directors of Membership Enhancement mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com 

James & Freida Clayson Directors of Motorist Awareness james.clayson@gmail.com 

Randall and Janet Drake Director of Finance financedirector@gwrra.org 

Susan & George Huttman Directors of Rider Ed director-re@gwrra.org 

Allesandro Boveri & Mariarosa Bruzzone Directors Overseas alboveri@gmail.com 

https://www.gwrravadistrict.com/
http://gwrra.org/
mailto:JereGood@aol.com
mailto:director@gwrra-nwc.com
mailto:mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com
mailto:james.clayson@gmail.com
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Virginia Chapters 
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Zino’s Café & Tavern 

850 Old George Washington Hwy N, 

Chesapeake, VA 23323 

(757) 485-1468 

www.zinoscafe.com 

Please come and join us!  

 
Other local gatherings 

• Chapter C-Hampton/Newport News: 2nd Sunday each month, 5pm.  Angelo’s Steak House at 755 J Clyde 

Morris Blvd in Newport News 

• Chapter NC-E2-Elizabeth City, NC: 3rd Thursday each month, 7pm.  The Villa at 846 Halstead Ave in         

Elizabeth City, NC 


